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It’s not every day you get a letter from the 
Rt Hon Damian Hinds! 
We are so proud of our children’s achievements 
and our wonderful staff team.  We are 
honoured and proud to be part of your child’s 
journey as confident readers with a love for 
books!   
 

 
 

 
PTFA Meeting 

Next mtg which will be the AGM: Monday 
4th March from 6:15 - 7:15pm in the school 
hall.   

 
Huge thanks to those of you who were able to 
attend one of the RISE workshops on 
Wednesday.  We hope you enjoyed meeting the 
lovely Gemma and Annie and that you enjoyed 
the session. 
The next sessions are on Wednesday 7th 
February from 9-10 and 2:30 – 3:30. We'll be 
wheeling out Ernie the urn for teas and coffees 
and will have biscuits at the ready. 
It would be great to have an indication of how 
many people we're expecting so Annie and 
Gemma can prepare resources.   
If you're hoping to join us, please compete 
the form below.   
Don't worry if you change your mind, you can 
still turn up and attend.  Please pass on to 
grandparents and childminders that they are 
more than welcome to attend too. 
Many thanks 
Mrs Lamb 
https://forms.office.com/e/5DqkT4wYZe  

 
 

http://www.gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/5DqkT4wYZe


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Building works 

The builders are making tremendous progress 
on this phase of the build with walls plastered 
and the first coat of paint going on in some 
areas! 

 
As mentioned in January’s first newsletter, the 
builders will soon beginning external ground 
works from the main gate to the new 
entrance. This is expected to start on 
Monday 12th February lasting until 
Friday 8th March. There will be no access 
along the internal road from our gates to St 
Oswald’s at this time.  Please pass on the 
news to children from GEMs who often use 
this internal road and to childminders and 
grandparents.   
Mr Marley, Headteacher at St Oswald’s, has 
been informed and will be letting his school 
community know too.   We apologise for any 
inconvenience caused during this phase of the 
works. 
Thanks 
Mrs Lamb 

 

 

 
Dear Parents  
Unfortunately, one of our visitors had the 
back of their truck broken in to and tool bag 
stolen when parking outside of school.  Please 
remember to lock your vehicles, do not leave 
valuables on display and please do not leave 
children unattended in cars. 
The theft occurred on Thursday morning.  If 
anyone saw anything suspicious, please let us 
know. 
Many thanks 
 
Mrs Lamb 

 

 
 

Thanks to those of you who were able to 
attend the Robinwood meeting on Tuesday 
evening. At this meeting, all of the relevant 
forms which need to be completed were 
handed out. For anyone who couldn’t attend 
the meeting, forms were sent home with the 
children this week.  Please make sure these 
are returned on time. 
Thanks 
 

Mrs Wilson 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pole to Pole 
This week Yellow Class had an exciting 
surprise on Seesaw from Sofia Goulty. Her 
parents’ friends work at the Meteorology 
Institute at the Amundsen-Scott Station in 
Antarctica. They sent us a video showing how 
they release weather balloons to test the 
atmosphere. Look what is written on it! It was 
amazing for all of us in KS1 to see Science 
and Geography in action and it really brings 
our Pole to Pole learning alive. Thank you! 
Mrs Lambert

 

 

  
 
 

Online Safety 
It seems we just get our head around one new 
APP when another pops up! 

This week we have information below on the 
teen dating APP MYLOL.  Although targeted 
at an older audience, we wanted to bring it to 
your attention as we know many of our 
children will have older brothers and sisters 
who may be aware of the APP.  Check out the 
guide below for more information. 

Thanks 

Miss Coughlan 

 

Applying for Nursery Places 
Nursery Application forms for places in 
September 2024 are now available on the 
school website and from the office. 
The closing date for applications is 15th March 
2024. 
Offer letters will be emailed out on 22nd March 
2024. 
The deadline for accepting a place is Friday 
19th April. 
We will be holding visits for parents on the 
following dates and times 

 Thursday 25th January 10:00 – 10:30 
am 

 Tuesday 30th January 4:00 – 4:30pm 
 Wednesday 31st February 4:00 – 

4:30pm 
 Thursday 1st February 10:00 – 10:30 

am 
 

We’re so sorry we had to cancel some dates 
this week due to staff absence.   
Please contact the school office to book a 
place.  
 



  

 

Parents Evening 
Our next parent evenings will be held on the 
week beginning 12th February. 
 

Telephone appointments are availble on the 
afternoon of Wednesday 13th February. 
Face to face appointments will be held on the 
following evenings. 
 
Nursery: Tues13th /Weds 14th/Thurs 15th 
Reception HPM: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Reception SC: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Green: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Orange: Tues13th /Weds 14th 
Yellow: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Indigo: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Violet: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
Blue: Tues13th /Thurs 15th 
 
Bookings close on Friday 9th February at 
midday. 
 

Many thanks 
Mrs Lamb 

 

 

 

A healthy breakfast is a really important start 
to the day and you may include a fruit juice 
or smoothie as a drink.  Full of vitamins and 
minerals, they are undoubtedly beneficial but 
be mindful that they are also high in sugars.  
The NHS recommends that children should 
have no more than 150ml of fruit juice or 
smoothies per day, which is quite a small 
glass if you measure it out.  It is always best 
to check the label of any juice or smoothie 
that you buy to ensure they don’t include 
added sugars.  As the high sugar content, 
released in the blending process, can increase 
the risk of tooth decay, it’s always best to 
drink them at meal times. 
 
Mrs Wells 
 



  Pre-Loved Uniform 
PRE-LOVED ITEMS 
WE CAN SELL 

 PRE-LOVED ITEMS WE 
CAN NOT SELL 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
JUMPERS 

£2.50 NON – OFFICIAL JUMPERS 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
CARIGANS 

£2.50 NON – OFFICIAL 
CARIGANS 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
POLOS 

£1.50 NON – OFFICIAL POLOS 

GIRLS CHECKED 
DRESSES 

£1.50 GREY BOYS TROUSERS 

GREY PINAFORES £1.50 GREY TAYLORED GIRLS 
TROUSERS 

GREY SKIRTS £0.50 GREY BOYS SHORTS 
GREY GIRLS SOFT 
TROUSERS 

£0.50 DAMAGED OR MARKED 
ITEMS 

SCHOOL BAG (NEW 
STYLE) 

£2.50  

SCHOOL BAG (OLD 
STYLE) 

£1.50  

OFFICIAL PE T-
SHIRT/SHORTS 

£0.50  

 

Items are sold from 1 Park Drive, Melton Park 
NE3 5QB, with a drop off box at the front 
door.  Please REMEMBER items, particularly 
red, must not be marked as they are unable to 
be sold on.  You can text me Natasha Davy 
(Parent) on 07736276653.  All money made 
comes back to school to be spent on 
playground equipment for our wonderful 
children.   
 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance to date this 

academic year is 96.8% up on 95.7% 

last year.   

Our classes of the week are Green Class 

with 97.5% and Yellow Class with 

97.4%              

 

Well done everyone! 

Mrs Lamb 
 

 
 

Our top studio speeds at GPFS are William C 
0.93 seconds, Alexander Tucker 0.97 seconds 
and Alexander Dye 1.44, this is such a 
brilliant achievement rock stars! Keep pushing 
yourself to speed up your time especially as 
we near the multiplication check. We’ve had 
some more super gigs this week: Alexander T, 
Elsie G, Henry H, Amara C, Lola A and 
Sophia B have made excellent improvements 
on their previous scores. Our top earners this 
week are Aiden R-G, Alexander T and Jazmine 
I.  

 

We have 60 new robots in school now that 
Reception have begun their NumBots journey. 
I hope you enjoyed your first week on 
NumBots reception. Well done to Miss 
Coughlan’s class for being our top class this 
week – keep it up! We almost have a 
completely new group of top earners this week 
which is great to see, well done to all of you! 

Our top coin earners this week are:  
Blue – William Craib 
Violet – Harper Duigan   
Indigo – Elia Son 
Yellow – Nihal Dhaliwal 
Orange – Thea Turnbull  
Green – Gracie Dale 
Reception (Miss Parsons Munn) – Hugo 
Savage 
Reception (Miss Coughlan) – Martha Hindess 
Well done everyone, Miss Pope. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advanced Notice of Dates 2023-2024 
Updates will be added in red 

 
Tuesday 6th February Safer Internet Day 

Wednesday 7th February Reception trip to The Great North Museum and Planetarium 

Wednesday 7th February 9:00 – 10:00 Parent/carer Workshop – Looking after your own wellbeing 

Wednesday 7th February 2:30 – 3:30 Parent/carer Workshop – Looking after your own wellbeing 

Week Beginning 12th 
February 

Parents Consultation Evenings  

Friday 16th February Last day of term 

 February Half Term Holiday 

Monday 26th February School reopens 

Monday 11th –Friday 15th March Science Week 

Wednesday 13th March PM Reception Classes ‘Brush Up’ tooth brushing workshop 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day 

Wednesday 20th March – Friday 
22nd March  

Year 4 Robinwood 

Thursday 28th March  Last day of term 

 Easter Holiday 

Monday 15th April School reopens 

Monday 6th May May Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th May Daft Day 

Friday 24th May Last Day of Term 

 May Half term Holiday 

Monday 3rd June Training Day 

Thursday 11th – 
Friday 12th July 

Mr H Onsite Residential for Year 3 children 

Friday 19th July  Last day of term  
 

Staff Training Days 
Staff Training Days for GST schools this academic year will be: 

 Monday 3rd June 2024 

 

Rainbow Wraparound 
Please contact us via 
wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk 

or for any ad hoc bookings  
Rainbow Wraparound: 07926 946 565. 
 

 
If you don’t already, please give us a 
follow on Twitter. Our school account is 
@GosforthPark1st 
 

mailto:wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk


 


